FAIRVIEW TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
NOVEMBER 17, 2008
OLD FAIRVIEW SCHOOL
7:00 PM

The following members were present, constituting a quorum: Mayor Richard Williams.
Mayor ProTem Elizabeth Long, Bradley Purser, Bill Thomas and Jerry Clontz

Personnel: Tax Collector Tana McConnaughey, Land Use Administrator Jason Wager,
Finance Officer Christine Surratt, Town Clerk Jan Carter and Town Attorney Joe
McCollum.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor Williams. Public Comments and Adjustment of
Agenda were discussed. Mayor ProTem Elizabeth Long made a motion to change the
agenda. Bill Thomas seconded. It passed unanimously.

Finance Officer Christine Surratt handed out the monthly budget report to all members.
Tax Collector Tana McConnaughey gave a report also and everything is going well.

The minutes approval was discussed. After some changes, Elizabeth Long made a
motion to approve it. Bill Thomas seconded it. It passed unanimously.

Old Business:

Request for Fee Waiver for Sketch Plan and Conditional Use Permit Fees on Application
for Rocky River Farms Subdivision- Mr. Randy Poore has submitted a $250.00
Conditional Use Permit application fee, but his new application was incorrect and
returned to Mr. Poore. Mr.Poore was not present at the Council Meeting. Attorney
McCollum discussed this and stated that Mr. Poore’s application is not finished. Jerry
Clontz made a motion to table this issue until the next meeting. Bradley Purser seconded
the motion. Elizabeth Long and Bill Thomas voted no and the Mayor voted to table the
motion till the next meeting and the motion passed.

Administrator Jason Wager passed out some information. He discussed permitting and
how active permits were during the first quarter this year.

Adjournment:
Elizabeth Long moved to adjourn the meeting. Bradley Purser seconded it. It passed

unanimously and the meeting closed.

Respectfully submitted:

Mayor ProTem Elizabeth Long

Town Clerk Jan Carter






